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ST. ROSE OF LIMA COUNCIL #10870 - JANUARY 2013

HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL OUR BROTHER KNIGHTS AND FAMILIES

REMEMBER OUR NEXT COUNCIL MEETING IS FEBRUARY 5 AT 7PM

OUR NEXT OFFICER’S MEETING IS JANUARY 29 AT 7PM

GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT - BROTHER DOUG KESTER

Up coming events:  3rd Degree at St. Rose on February 17 - Lenten Seafood Dinners start on February 15, A cleanup coordinator and volunteers are needed. Palm Sunday BBQ at Holy Infant March 24 - Start scheduling Parish BBQs soon.

2013 Budget:  I do not have a specific budget to submit yet.  But, I did review our Financial Secretary’s records.  Over the past 3 years our Council has received gross revenues of 20K to 22K per year. (This includes everything, from dues to BBQ receipts to COAL ticket sales.) From this we have provided a surprisingly consistent 5K per year for support of our Parish and the community.  (This includes everything, from Scholar[image: image2.png]‘@E



ships to Seminarian support to lights and air conditioners to Christmas gifts.) In addition, we have been (or will soon) contributing to our Home Association Account almost 2K per year.

Deputy Grand Knight Search:  Our worthy District Deputy has nominated Brother Gary Amsbaugh to the position of Deputy Grand Knight.  In light of this, Council 10870 will hold elections for Deputy Grand Knight at the February 5th Council Meeting.  Nominations for this position will remain open until the election itself.

Chancellor Search:  In preparation for the possible promotion of Brother Amsbaugh from Chancellor to Deputy Grand Knight, I recommend we open nominations for the Chancellor position at our February 5th Council Meeting.

Insurance Agent:  Brother George Coughlin is no longer our Council’s Insurance Agent.  Until we get a new Insurance Agent Brother Mark Jago will fill-in as our Council’s Insurance Agent.

MEMBERSHIP REPORT - CHANCELLOR - BROTHER GARY AMSBAUGH

On Sunday, February 17 a THIRD Degree will be held at the St. Rose Parish Center.  Any SECOND Degree Knight who wishes to advance to the THIRD Degree on this date, please contact me at 717-764-6145 or skicats2@comcast.net as soon as possible, so we can get your name on the list.

ADORATION CHAPEL - BROTHER TOM ALTHOFF

Thanks to all who signed up this month for the Adoration Chapel.  Remember Adoration now starts at 4 PM through March 24.  If you wish to participate or want any information please call Brother Tom Althoff at 717-542-6237.

CHRISTMAS DINNER/DANCE - BROTHER GARY AMSBAUGH

Our Dinner/Dance on December 8th was attended by 41 people.  It only cost our Council $195 to cover the additional expenses.  Thanks were extended to Brother Flaherty, McGuire, Bradley and Amsbaugh by our Council.

Our next Dinner/Dance will be held December 14, 2013 at the Rainbow Room in the Valencia.  Keep this date open.

COUNCIL STORE - BROTHER STEVE HALEWSKI 

Brother Halewski announced that those new Brothers that don’t have name tags to contact Brother Amsbaugh at 764-6145 so they can be ordered.  Also, the Knight’s Council blue golf shirts are available for $25.

CORRESPONDENCE:  Sisters Jane and Delores thanked us for their Christmas Weis Gift Cards.  Sister Delores thanked us for inviting her to our Christmas Dinner.  Christmas Cards were received from Sisters Jane, Delores and Jean.

Sister Delores Sneering thanked us for our Prayers.

Brother Gary Amsbaugh sent a letter on behalf of our Grand Knight and Council to the Pastor and people of St. Rose of Lima Parish in Newtown, CT extending our sympathies for the tragedy that struck their community.

OLD BUSINESS:  Brother Joe Palmieri is now home.  He would appreciate a visit from a Brother Knight.  His wife Catherine could use some help for someone to be with Joe when she must leave the house to run errands.  If you wish to help please contact her at 717-266-2324 or Rick Bosco at 717-292-0699.

Current Volunteers for our Baptism Program are Brothers Young, Senft, Amsbaugh, D. Beyer, R. Beyer, Hartzel, Grove Manning and Reinking.  If you would like to help with this Program to distribute a Rosary and Rose Cross Pin to the parents of all newly baptized children please contact our Grand Knight Doug Kester.

We still need a Free Throw Competition Coordinator.

NEW BUSINESS:  A motion was made and passed to include the First Name of Newly Baptized people into our Parish on our Knights Prayer List.  A motion was made and passed to donate $200 to The Heart of Mary Pregnancy Resource Center.  There will be Alter Server training in the Parish soon for any students interested in participating.

A motion was made and passed to open nominations for Chancellor should this position become open when the Deputy Grand Knights Position is filled.  Brother Scott Kurtzman asked to be accepted as a nominee.

A motion was made and passed to open nominations for Recorder if this position becomes vacant when the Chancellors position is filled.

A Special Olympics Polar Bear Plunge will be held again in February. Please consider supporting the Gerzewski Family in this worthy cause.

BROTHER KNIGHTS, FAMILIES & FRIENDS IN NEED OF OUR OUR PRAYERS:

Joe & Catherine Palmieri, M/M Joseph Holtz, Laura Kuntz, Washington Family, Karen Whorley, Leigh Family, Lucy Woodman, Hilbert Family, Liz Adams, Mimi Young, Linda Minniti, Mary Arvin, Dorothy Barlek, Norma Warner, Kristen Santiago, Father Hoke, Sister Delores Sneeringer, M/M John Hagerman, Doris Carroll, Gus Hartinger, Linda Schneider, Linda Jenkins, Doris Althoff, Logan Patrick Coldron, Clete Rogers, Chris Anthony, Robert Rogers, Jim Price, Jerry Senft, Jim Paige, Steve Warner, Tom Perry, Mary Kester, Brian Noel, Ed Bamberg, Dorothy Etter, Dodd Finale, Paul Hardish, Norma Beyer, Donna O’Brien, John Miklusek, Ike Gerzewski, Tony Danna, Barbara Jean Kuhl, Jim Huddleston, Tom Koons, Fields Family and Vianna Halewski
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